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REPORTS ON VOTES CAST AT MEETINGS OF REGIONAL TRANSMISSION ORGANIZATIONS
(UTILITY TRANSPARENCY AND ACCOUNTABILITY ACT)

TESTIMONY OF DELEGATE LORIG CHARKOUDIAN
FEBRUARY 22, 2024
Chair Wilson, Vice Chair Crosby, and Members of the Economic Matters Committee,

Maryland is one of 13 states and the District of Columbia that are members of the Regional Transmission
Organization (RTO) known as PJM. PJM is the largest RTO in the US, serving over 63 million people and
comprised of many utility companies and electricity generation facilities. PJM serves important functions
such as ensuring grid reliability. Overall, having an independent regional entity overseeing the grid
provides efficiencies that benefit Maryland consumers.

However, decisions made at PJM can significantly impact our utility rates and determine how quickly
progress is made in meeting our climate goals. PJM’s authority over our grid and electricity transmission
system is complicated by its opaque decision-making process that lacks an accountability structure for
those who make the decisions. Currently, the votes cast at the lower committee level is private, so the
public has no way of knowing what their state-regulated, public utility companies are advocating for or
against at PJM. This lack of transparency is important because PJM’s past decisions have kept fossil fuel
generators running longer, slowed down the transition to renewables, and unnecessarily increased costs
for our ratepayers.

The purpose of this bill is to increase transparency and accountability for utility companies in Maryland
and ensure that ratepayer funds are not used for lobbying expenses. This bill strengthens existing state law
that bans utility companies from charging customers for lobbying via our monthly utility bills by banning
utilities from also using ratepayer dollars for trade association dues, advertising, board member expenses,
and gifts. It also requires utility companies to submit an annual report outlining all expenses related to
these activities.

This legislation also requires all utilities to be part of a regional transmission organization (RTO). Utilities
currently receive additional funds from rate-payers on each transmission project as an incentive to join an
RTO. If they are required to join, ratepayers will no longer be saddled with paying these additional costs
for joining. Lastly, the bill requires a public record of all PJM votes cast by public utility companies.

I respectfully request a favorable report on HB 505.



